

Lia Copestake/Headteacher Newton's Walk PRU Cedar Street Derby DE22 1HL THE MAYOR
OF THE
CITY OF DERBY

Mayor's Parlour Council House Corporation Street Derby DE1 2FS

Telephone 01332 642551 Email mayor@derby.gov.uk

23 February 2017

Dear Mrs Copestake - Lia

I have this afternoon met with a group of primary class pupils – along with their teachers – from Newton's Walk PRU, and must say that I was very impressed with the attention that they paid during the talk/tour of the Council House.

They were extremely well behaved in the Mayor's Parlour and asked questions, which was lovely. It's always nice to have interaction, especially with children at that age.

I had two pictures of myself framed and on display - which the children had put together from my previous visit to the Unit, using all sorts of materials – they were both very interesting. I had a photograph taken with the 'owner' of one of the pictures.

It was a positive atmosphere and it was a pleasure for me and Mick, my chauffeur (and tour guide) to meet everyone and I would like you to thank them and hope that they enjoyed their time here today. They are a real credit to you all and thank you on behalf of Derby City Council for the service you provide, it is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Linda Winter Mayor of the City of Derby

Enc



Lia Copestake/Headteacher Newton's Walk PRU Cedar Street Derby DE22 1HL THE MAYOR
OF THE
CITY OF DERBY

Mayor's Parlour Council House Corporation Street Derby DE1 2FS

Telephone 01332 642551 Email mayor@derby.gov.uk

23 February 2017

Dear Mrs Copestake - Lia

I have this afternoon met with a group of primary class pupils – along with their teachers – from Newton's Walk PRU, and must say that I was very impressed with the attention that they paid during the talk/tour of the Council House.

They were extremely well behaved in the Mayor's Parlour and asked questions, which was lovely. It's always nice to have interaction, especially with children at that age.

I had two pictures of myself framed and on display - which the children had put together from my previous visit to the Unit, using all sorts of materials – they were both very interesting. I had a photograph taken with the 'owner' of one of the pictures.

It was a positive atmosphere and it was a pleasure for me and Mick, my chauffeur (and tour guide) to meet everyone and I would like you to thank them and hope that they enjoyed their time here today. They are a real credit to you all and thank you on behalf of Derby City Council for the service you provide, it is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Linda Winter Mayor of the City of Derby

Enc